

30th September, 2021

Mr Simon Mechis Principal St Joseph's School 78 Portrush Road PAYNEHAM SA 5070

Dear Mr Mechis,

On behalf of Caritas Australia I would like to offer **our heartfelt thanks** to you and your amazing staff, students and families who donated so generously to **Project Compassion 2021** this Lenten season.

Your school was so kind to fundraise a very generous amount money for Project Compassion this year! And I just want to say a *BIG THANK YOU*!

Through your generosity, you are enabling us to be 'Hope in Action' by empowering the world's most vulnerable communities to grow stronger and share their strengths with their communities, to lift themselves out of poverty.

We sincerely thank you again and hope to keep this line of communication open always.

Peace and care,

Tracey Tessitore

Diocesan Director for the Archdiocese of Adelaide

e Junte

P 08 8210 8172 M 0439 810 250 E caritas@adelaide.catholic.org.au

L Caritas (gadelaide. catriolio. org. ad



